NORTH COASTAL PREVENTION COALITION

Serving the Communities of Carlsbad, Oceanside, and Vista www.northcoastalpreventioncoalition.org

8:00 AM Minutes of the General Membership –Video Conference via Zoom Thursday, November 18, 2021 - Attendance = 25

I. <u>Welcome and Introductions</u>: Aaron Byzak, NCPC Board President.

Aaron Byzak was absent; meeting was facilitated by Kristal Jabara, NCPC Vice President.

II. <u>Meeting Minutes Approval</u>: October 14, 2021. Meeting minutes accepted into the record as presented.

III. Treasurer's Report: Nannette Stamm, NCPC Treasurer.

Gen Account: \$576.90 Youth Coalition: \$2,255.92 TCMC: \$2,150.00

SAMSHA: \$630.00 Walmart: \$1,621.36 TOTAL NCPC: \$7,234.18

ENA TOTAL: \$1,464.51

- <u>IV.</u> RBV Red Ribbon Game Video Presentation: Riane Fletcher, NCPC Media Specialist.

 Red Ribbon Football game between RBV and FBHS held Friday, October 29 at Fallbrook High School. Riane shared a YouTube video highlighting the event. Click here to view video: https://youtu.be/2CLGmi9UE1g
- V. Presentation Dr. Natasha Wade, Assistant Professor, UCSD (nwade@health.ucsd.edu):

 Dr. Wade presented preliminary findings from the ABCD Study (Adolescent Brain Cognitive Development).

 The Center for Human Development at UC San Diego is the home of the Coordinating Center for the Adolescent Brain Cognitive Development (ABCD) Study, the largest long-term study of brain development and child health in the United States. In 2015, the National Institutes of Health (NIH) funded leading researchers in the fields of adolescent development and neuroscience to conduct this ambitious project. Data sharing is available with 21 sites across the country. Dr. Wade's presentation was followed by a Q&A session and also provided NCPC with a copy of her presentation for posting on NCPC website.
- VI. Program Updates/Announcements: Erica Leary/Program Staff.

Board of Directors Election (2022/2023 term) will be held at the January general meeting. There will be five regular slots open (2 yr. term) and four alternate slots (1 yr. term).

Completing board terms in December: Aaron Byzak, Nannette Stamm, Ray Pearson, Marie Smith, and Maria Yanez.

Completing alternate terms in December: Scott Ashton, Rob Howard, Timothy Jackson, and Linda Ledesma.

Self-nominations are welcome, no term limits. Please contact any board member or NCPC staff member to discuss your interest/availability in filling a board position.

NCPC General Membership Application/Annual Membership Dues: Board members agreed to return to normal routine and return to collecting NCPC membership dues on a calendar basis starting in January 2022: \$25/individual - \$50/organization (membership dues are voluntary). Dues are collected to help NCPC defray operating expenses including annual liability insurance. Please contact any board member if you have questions or would like any additional information.

VIII. Group Announcements/Chat Box:

Links and announcements posted in the chat box during the meeting:

https://academic.oup.com/cercorcomms/advance-article/doi/10.1093/texcom/tgab062/6407965

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34661044/

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10508-021-01986-x

https://abcdstudy.org/publications/

Paige Colburn-Hargis, Scripps Trauma: 2021 National Injury Prevention Day, Twitter Chat @ 10am BeinjuryFree https://www.injuryfree.org/nationalinjurypreventionday/2021/partner.cfm?NipdUmbrellaId=1

John Byrom, NCPC Community Organizing, announced details for a Community Alliance Event. NCPC is partnering with the District Attorney, Vista Sheriffs, and Dr. Beatriz Villarreal's Mano A Mano Foundation on an event to build trust between the Hispanic community and law enforcement in the City of Vista. Residents will discuss how to report a crime and how to keep connected to create safe neighborhoods. Community members from other cities are also welcome to attend. Event date: 12/11/21, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m., Vista High School.

Erica Leary reported that the grant application submitted for the "Elevate Youth-Sierra Health Grant" was successful! The grant application was a collaborative effort with NAACP Youth Council, VCC and NCPC. Grant resources/substance prevention/intervention amongst teens in the region will be provided through funding from California's Prop 64 Cannabis Tax. Staffing positions will be announced/posted soon.

VII. Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Next scheduled NCPC General Membership meeting will be Thursday, December 9, 2021, 8-9AM via Zoom Invite.

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Obregon on behalf of Jose Villarreal, Secretary